

## **Announcement**

## Office of Academic Affairs

## Richard (Dick) Tullis, Professor Emeritus of the Department of Biological Sciences, Passed Away February 25, 2018

Richard (Dick) Tullis, Professor Emeritus of the Department of Biological Sciences, passed away February 25, 2018. He began his career at CSU, Hayward (East Bay) in 1972 and finished participation in FERP in 2004. The following has been provided by Professor Emeritus Steve Benson.

Professor Richard (Dick) Tullis passed away on February 25, 2018. Dick was an Emeritus Professor of Biological Sciences and joined the faculty at CSUH in 1972 after earning his doctorate at the University of Hawaii. Over his many years at Cal-State Dick, a physiologist, was a committed educator of many undergraduate and graduate students. For over ten years he was a strong and outspoken department chair and highly praised for shepherding the Department through the tribulations of renovation in the College of Science. He was an active member of the CSUH Foundation and a strong advocate for research activities. He was also a devoted supporter of the programs at the Moss Landing Marine Laboratories. He is survived by his wife Mary, and daughters Melissa and Alexa. At his request there will be no services.

© Copyright California State University, East Bay

www.csueastbay.edu/OAA